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Upcoming Programs 
 

Wednesday, February 6, 2013 

This evening, we are pleased to welcome Mr. Greg 
Roberts, Vice President of Historic New 
Richmond. Mr. Roberts brings along with him 
stories involving this small but brave river town. In 
spite of many difficulties in the past - floods 
primarily - New Richmond continues to survive and 
stand tall among her sister villages along the 
mighty Ohio River. Unforgettable views from her 
banks and history galore give this lovely place in 
Clermont County an interesting past - and future - 
for generations to come. Do be here to meet Greg 
and hear about the New Richmond we think we 
know and hear stories that may be new to all of us!  

 

Wednesday, March 6, 2013 

45th Anniversary Annual Dinner Meeting Our 
yearly banquet meeting includes the election and 
installation of ATHS Officers and Trustees. Then, 
following a yummy dessert, Mr. Jamey Vogel, son 
of ATHS members Sherry and Russ Vogel, will be 
with us to talk about one of his favorite subjects - 
Manatees! As Team Leader of Manatee Springs, 
a popular site located in our nationally known 
Cincinnati Zoo, Jamey has also earned the title of 
the Zoo's Diving Safety Officer. Please do plan to 
be a part of this important and fun evening which 
will teach us a great deal more about Manatees -
those fascinating creatures of the sea!  
The Annual Dinner will be at the Receptions 
Banquet Center at 4459 Eastgate Blvd. The doors 
open at 6:00 p.m. and dinner is served at 6:30 p.m. 
ATHS booklets will be for sale, and there will be 
photos and other items on display. The cost of $15 
per person includes a buffet dinner of salad, choice 
of meat, potatoes, vegetables, dessert and 
beverage. Bring your family and friends. If you need 
more information, call Bev Robinson (231-3789). 
Please send the enclosed reservation form and 
your check payable to ATHS to William Dreyer, 
8564 Eagleswalk Lane, Cincinnati, OH 45255 by 
the reservation cut-off February 26, 2013. 
 

 

 

Wednesday, April 3, 2013 

A rare, but most welcome, return engagement is on 
for tonight! Our February guest speaker, Greg 
Roberts, Vice President of Historic New 
Richmond, will be back to talk about one of 
Clermont County's super heroes - General 
Ulysses S. Grant. "Sam," as he was called by 
friends, was born on April 27, 1822 at Point 
Pleasant, Ohio. A West Point graduate, Grant was 
appointed Commander in Chief of the Union 
Army by President Abraham Lincoln at the height 
of the Civil War. Then in 1868 this man of humble 
beginnings from Clermont County was elected 
President of the United States. As it has been said, 
"the rest of the story" will be told by our speaker, 
Greg Roberts. A flag waving evening for certain! 
 

Wednesday, May 1, 2013  

Our good friend and Vice President of ATHS, Mr. 
Don Perry will be updating us about the “History 
to Schools” project involving second graders from 
the six Forest Hills elementary schools, who will be 
touring Anderson Center April 26 through May 3. 
Don, along with other ATHS volunteers, will be 
hosting students at the History Room and Lower 
Atrium for tours of displays of photographs and 
other artifacts of historical interest. The Township 
staff, Trustees, and members of the Fire and 
Rescue Team also will lead the students on tours of 
the Board Room, theater, emergency room and 
ponds. This evening program will be an opportunity 
for us to hear how this ambitious venture is going 
and also a good chance for all of us to re-visit our 
history and learn from the responses of the kids!    

ATHS meetings are held on 
the first Wednesday of the 
month, 7:30 p.m. at Anderson 
Center, 7850 Five Mile Road, 
Lower Atrium, near the 
History Room, unless 
otherwise noted. Meetings are 
free and the public is invited. 

Refreshments and fellowship follow the programs. We 
look forward to seeing YOU at these interesting and 
informative meetings. 



Membership Dues 

ATHS annual dues for the year May 2012 
through April 2013 were due on May 1, 
2012. Please double check that your dues 
payment is up-to-date.  
 
Dues for next year May 2013 through April 
2014 are due on May 1, 2013. Please send 
your check to ATHS, c/o Linda Scheper, P.O. 
Box 30174, Cincinnati, OH, 45230 or pay at 
the next meeting. The rates are: 
 

Single      $ 10.00 
Couple    $ 20.00 
Family     $ 25.00 

Lifetime – Single    $ 150.00 
Lifetime – Couple   $ 200.00 

 

PLAN AHEAD -- INVITE YOUR FRIENDS 
 

Wednesday, June 5, 2013 

This fine night, a pretty Colleen will be here to 
speak about her days as vocalist at WLW-TV 
(Channel 5) back in the day of early Cincinnati 
programming. I am, of course, referring to Colleen 
Sharp Murray, a dear friend and extended family 
member, who said she would look forward to 
meeting all of you and having fun talking and 
sharing the "old days" with ATHS. Do come on 
down to hear Colleen reminisce about what 
happened on Paul Dixon's show when the "little 
red light" went off! We will also be hearing lively 
remembrances of the wonderful woman who 
founded the Ruth Lyons Christmas Fund for 
hospitalized children - the lady herself, Ruth 
Lyons. Colleen's friend, Bob Braun, will also be 
remembered as the poor guy who had to follow in 
Ruth's footsteps after her retirement. Happily for 
him and for us, Bob succeeded in a big way and 
became a popular local Cincinnati celeb for many 
years. Surely, whatever you do, don't miss out on 
this one! 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President's Message - Another New Year 

Wow! Time really does fly. We are starting 2013 
with many past and future projects on the horizon, 
including our annual dinner meeting in March and 
election of officers. It seems like I just took office. 
Of course, I love the Society and have been a 
devoted member since 1975 because I really 
believe that what we have preserved for the future 
is very important. If wise people had not cared, we 
would not have our historic jewel of a cabin and 
such interesting surrounding buildings and acreage 
to preserve, protect and share with the public. 
Many of the founding members have left us with the 
blessed burden of carrying on where they left off. 
Let us never let them down and keep history alive.  

Fall events have wound down, the house is closed. 
Interior repairs to the fireplace have been made, 
the chimney work will be completed when the 
weather breaks. Thanks to Bev and Al Robinson 
for getting the bids and overseeing the work.  

Anderson Adopt a Roadway - Our third cleanup 
day was made easier by leafless shrubbery. We 
could easily see and reach the trash that we had 
missed over the summer. We finished fairly quickly, 
posed for a picture and departed. Kenny Burck, 
Bill Dreyer, Ann King, Brenda Greer, Kathy 
Hoelscher, Linda Scheper and Sue Wettstein 
participated. The Spring Cleanup will begin 
Saturday, April 20 at 9 a.m. Please plan to help 
clean up the roadway or the Log House grounds to 
prepare for tours in starting in May. 

Township plans for Anderson Trail sidewalks on 
Clough Pike are moving forward with bids going out 
this summer and work starting on the section 
between Hunley and Bartels roads late in 2013 and 
finishing in 2014. A few surveyor stakes popped up 
last week. This project will include a new, wider 
culvert under the road at our creek. Bill Dreyer and 
Don Perry are negotiating various details impacting 
ATHS. The Township will move and restore our 
signs, fence, flag pole, etc. upon completion of the 
work. The construction will, at times, block access 
to our property and shut down Clough as well. Let 
us be as patient as we can be during construction. 

Don Perry made two visits to the Hamilton County 
Courthouse with regard to the break-in at the Log 
House in September. The primary accused pled 
guilty and will be charged with restitution costs and 
sentencing (if any) later this year. Another 
perpetrator has not had a court date.  

                               - Linda (Lyn) Scheper, President 
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The Surveyor is the quarterly newsletter of the 
Anderson Township Historical Society, mailed to all 
members. If you have a change in address, phone 
number or e-mail address, please contact ATHS at 
P.O. Box 30174, Cincinnati, OH 45230 or send an e-
mail to ATHS at athsloghouse@yahoo.com.   
Articles, comments, photos, ideas and suggestions 
for the Surveyor are always welcome. E-mail them to 
picapica@msn.com or give me a call at 231-3390.  
                                    – Janet Heywood, Editor. 
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Election of Officers and Trustees 

The Nominating Committee (William Dreyer, Linda 
Magee, Lyn Scheper and Diane Schneider) will 
present the following slate of Officers and Trustees 
at the March 6, 2013 Annual Dinner Meeting. 
Nominations may also be made from the floor. The 
Slate is as follows: 

President  Lyn Scheper 
Vice President   Don Perry 
Treasurer   Sue Wettstein 
Secretary   Linda Magee 
Trustee (3 yr term)  Lucy S. Moore 
Trustee (3 yr term) Lou Trent 

Trustees who continue to complete their elected 
terms are Al Robinson (elected 2011), Connie 
Whitaker (elected 2012 for 2-year term to complete 
the term of Trustee Don Perry who was elected VP 
in 2012), Sonia Shively (elected 2012) and Ann 
King Chapman (elected 2012).  
 
Log House -- A Closer Look 

 
Details of the architectural drawings of the Log 
House prepared by Richard Shade, August 27, 
1976, drawn at a scale of ¼ inch = 1 foot. The 
Log House reaches a height of 17 feet 11 
inches at roof top and has exterior dimensions 
of 20 feet 2 inches in width and 40 feet 4 
inches in overall length. The interior of the 
oldest section (front room) is 18 feet 8 inches 
side to side and 16 feet 2 inches front to back. 

  

Log House Open to 469 Guests in 2012 

Cub Scout troops, third graders with their teachers 
and parents, Starfire, Leuser family reunion guests, 
diners enjoying dinner and many visitors to the 
Sunday Open Houses toured the Log House in 
2012. Many left with a greater appreciation of the 
history of our property, thanks to the volunteers that 
guide these tours. 

In preparation for another busy season, docents 
are needed. A docent notebook is available 
including information helpful to tour guides. Please 
consider becoming a volunteer. Call Diane 
Schneider 232-6552 for more information. 

                           - Diane Schneider, Projects Chair 
 

2013 Log House Open Houses Dates 

As you fill out your 2013 calendars, remember that 
the 2013 season of Log House Open Houses 
begins on Sunday afternoon, June 2, and continues 
on the first and third Sundays of each month 
through October 20. The dates are June 2 and 16, 
July 7 and 21, August 4 and 18, September 1 and 
15, and October 6 and 20.  

 

Adopt a Roadway 2013 

Anderson Township has started a program 
modeled after the “Adopt a Highway” programs that 
have been successful in keeping roads and other 
areas litter free. This is the second year for the 
Society to participate in the program. We are 
responsible for keeping clean both sides of Bartels 
Road from Newtown Road to Clough Pike and 
Clough in front of the Log House to Royalgreen.  

The Township supplies gloves, bags, vests and T- 
shirts, and pickup tools for our use. The bags of 
trash are left at the road side and the Township will 
pick them up. The Township provides liability 
release forms for each participant. Recognition 
appears on the Anderson Township website and in 
publications of the Township.  

Please plan to support this worthwhile project and 
put on your calendar the following tentative dates 
for 2013: Great American Cleanup Day on 
Saturday April 20, 2013; Saturday July 20, 2013, 
Saturday October 19, 2013, and Saturday 
December 14, 2013. We will be out cleaning our 
adopted roads. Hope to see a lot of our members 
out those days, for the more we have working the 
easier it will be for all.  

                                                       -  William Dreyer 
 
                                                                             Page 3 



Plant Sale Saturday, May 11, 2013 

Jan Hawkins has once again volunteered to Chair 
the May Plant Sale. This popular event provides a 
major contribution to the operating costs of the 
Society and the maintenance of the Log House. 
Congratulations and many thanks to Jan and the 
Plant Sale Team for this event that grows each 
year. This spring the sale will be on Saturday, May 
11, the day before Mother’s Day. Most of the plants 
are "home dug."  

 

Gardener Bunny at the Plant Sale, May 2012. 
Photo by J. Heywood. 
 
Members can help by providing donations of 
plants to sell, including perennials, annuals, 
tomato plants, and vegetables. To make 
donations, please call Jan at 231-7078. If you are 
unable to dig up the plants yourself, call Jan and 
she will attempt to arrange to dig them for you. 

Also needed are larger-sized pots -- bigger than 
6” in diameter. If you have left-over Christmas or 
Valentine's Day plants that you want to discard, 
please pass on the large pots. If there is soil in the 
pot, leave it -- the soil 
can be reused. 
Smaller pots are not 
needed since there 
are many on hand. 
Also needed is some   
Miracle Grow 
potting soil; if you 
have bags or some 
left-overs on hand, 
please donate it. You 
can help to make the 
plant sale a success. 
Donate plants and 
buy some. Spread 
the word and tell your 
friends. 

***** HELP WANTED ***** 

An important future ATHS position needs to be 
filled! Please consider becoming 2013 Country 
Store Chairperson. Not much sweat, tears and/or 
blood loss guaranteed. Wouldn't you love and enjoy 
spearheading this important event, which brings in 
beaucoup $$$ to help us maintain our properties? 
Aw, come on, folks - we need YOU! September is 
closer than you think! The dates for the upcoming 
Country Store are September 28 and 29, same 
place, same time, same station! Please call Connie 
Whitaker (474-1637) or Lyn Scheper (232-1559). 

 

Kinner Express Band playing at the Country Store, 
September 29, 2012. Photo by Lucy Moore. 

 

Newly Accessioned Item -- WHAT IS IT?  

 
 
Here is a recent donation to the ATHS collections. 
Can you figure out what it is and how it was used?  
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“Strand Ski-Sled” in the Log House  

 
 
The Strand Ski-Sled, on display at the Log House. 
Photo by Patti Bukosky.   

The interesting Strand Ski-Sled hangs in the 
middle room of the Log House next to the china 
cabinet. During the summer Open Houses perhaps 
it’s hard to remember winter sleds and snowy 
slopes. But this fine sled reminds us of a time when 

the many hills of 
Anderson Township 
provided days of winter 
fun. This sled resembles 
ones seen in newspaper 
advertisements in the 
early 1940s but we don’t 
know the origin or date on 
this sled. It has long 
wooden runners that 
resemble skis.  

Patti Bukosky and Bill 
Dreyer are working on the 
massive project of 
photographing the ATHS 
collections and matching 
objects to the accession 

records kept over the last four decades. If you know 
anything about this particular sled or think it is 
similar to ones you may remember, please let us 
know via a phone message to ATHS at 231-2114, 
e-mail to athsloghouse@yahoo.com, or drop a note 
to ATHS.  

 

Aluminum Can Recycling 

We continue to collect Aluminum cans. In October 
we recycled some of the collected cans and 
received $205 for them. We still have some cans to 
recycle but can always use more. Bring your cans 
to the meetings or leave them by the Log House 
Outhouse or call Bill Dreyer (474-0568) and 
arrange for him to pick them up from you. 

Toys on Display at Hornschemeier House 

The upstairs bedroom in the Hornshemeier house 
has a new shelf unit that was made by ATHS 
member T.J. Fariello. This shelf will be used to 
display toys in the play area of children’s room. The 
shelf looks very nice and will be able to showcase 
some of the toys in our 1950s-period house 
museum. 

If anyone has and would like to donate toys, 
dolls, small table or chairs we have a great 
place for them! Contact Ann King (231-9557). 
“Thank you, T.J., for sharing your talents. The shelf 
adds so much to the children’s play area at the 
Hornshemeier house.” 

 

 
Toys on the new shelf unit in the children’s room at 
the Hornschemeier house. Photo by Ann King.  
 

 

Hornschemeier house, built in 1949. Photo from the 
1950s.  

ATHS E-mail Notices and Updates 

We send e-mail reminders to members for all the 
monthly meetings. If you would like to receive such 
reminders, send an e-mail to athsloghouse@ 
yahoo.com and we will add your e-mail address to 
the ATHS list. If you wish to be removed from this 
list, please let us know. 
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Pierce’s Memorandum and Account Book 

Among the fascinating items collected by Stephen 
Smalley from Anderson Township families is this 
140-year-old account book. The pocket-sized soft-
cover book was a promotional item produced by R. 
V. Pierce, M.D. of Buffalo, NY. Dr. Pierce sold a 
wide variety of family medicines that were 
advertised throughout the booklet. The right-hand 
side pages provided space for the user to track 
their expenses. In the front are calendar pages for 
1873 and 1874. The complete title explains that 
book is “A Present from the People’s Medical 
Servant R. V. Pierce, M.D.” and is “designed for 
Farmers, Mechanics and ALL PEOPLE who 
appreciate the value of keeping a memorandum of 
business transactions, daily event and items of 
interest or importance, for future reference.”  

The book is completely filled with the careful notes 
of expenses for the year 1877 and the first months 
of 1878. There is no indication of who filled out the 
book but we can read the details of their life from 
the money they spent. The very first entry is 
generous “Jan 1, 1877 -- candy for children $ 0.08.” 
Most of the items are food items, for example, 1 
sack of salt $0.10; 1 lb crackers $0.10; ¼ lb tea 
$0.25; 1 lb butter $0.30; 4 lbs of beef $0.40; 2 lbs of 
lard $0.30; 4 lbs of coffee $1.00; and 25 eggs 
$0.25. Also mentioned are “Jan. 8, 2 postal cards 
$0.02; May 4, 2 pr socks $0.40; Oct. 12, coat & 
pants, $9.50.” The most costly items recorded for 
the year were “Jan 6, 2 kinds of coal, $30.29” and 
“Oct. 12, insurance paid $50.” Overall, expenses of 
$316.62 were tallied for the year 1877. 
 

 
Pages from Pierce’s Memorandum and Account 
Book; the handwritten notes are for February 1877. 
ATHS Research Collection. 

  

Inside back page of Pierce’s Memorandum and 
Account Book (1873). This device for irrigating the 
nasal passages seems very much like the notion of 
the Neti Pot that is so popular now days.  
 
Dr. Pierce’s “Golden Medical Discovery” was a cure 
for the unpleasant but common condition called 
Catarrh. Dr. Pierce offered a standing reward of 
$500 for a case of Catarrh which he could not cure 
with Dr. Sage’s Catarrh Remedy applied with Dr. 
Pierce’s Nasal Douche. The two medicines with the 
instrument cost $2.00. Catarrh is a term once used 
to describe the inflammation of the mucous 
membranes associated with the common cold, 
coughs or infections of the adenoids, middle ear or 
tonsils. It results in mucus discharges, phlegm and 
blockages -- all uncomfortable and often chronic. 
We still don’t have a cure for common cold but 
antibiotics help us recover from bacterial infections.  

                          - Janet Heywood,  Research Chair 
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History Room News: “Anderson on the 
Move” Exhibit and Stone Frog 

Come visit the History Room this winter. We have a 
new special exhibit of several dozen photographs 
from the ATHS collections that illustrate “Anderson 
on the Move: Horses, Trains, Trucks and Cars.” 
The permanent wall displays, of course, have many 
illustrations that depict Anderson families and their 
vehicles. This winter display includes more of these 
striking images showing how life has changed over 
the last century. The History Room is open: Sunday 
and Wednesday afternoons, 1 to 4 p.m., and 
Tuesday evenings, 6 to 8:45 p.m. at Anderson 
Center, 7850 Five Mile Road, Lower Level. 

Also new is the addition of a cast of the Turpin 
Stone Frog Pipe. The plaster cast is a gift from the 
Cincinnati Museum Center to the History Room. 
The stone pipe was discovered by the Turpins in 
the mound that was once between the original 
Philip Turpin brick house and Route 32. In the early 
1900s plaster casts were made from the stone 
original. The original stayed in the Turpin family and 
we have a newspaper clipping from the 1925 

Cincinnati Times Star 
with Mrs. Laura Turpin 
(1847-1931) holding the 
stone frog. By the 1940s 
the location of the 
original was not known 
to those in the scientific 
community and some 
people thought it was 
lost. In recent years the 
original was found and is 
now at the Museum 
Center. It is an oversized 

American Bullfrog, carefully crafted with a cavity for 
the tobacco and a hole for a pipe stem at the rear. 
It is thought it was used in community observances.  

  

Cast of the Turpin Stone Frog Pipe is now on 
display at the History Room. The original dates to 
the middle Fort Ancient period, ca. A.D. 1200-1400. 
Photo by J. Heywood.  

 

Photo from 1908 taken on Beechmont near today’s 
intersection with Wolfangel. Notice the tracks of the 
Interurban Railway and Terminal Company line that 
ran along Beechmont from 1902 - 1918. The IRT 
provided passenger and light freight service into the 
city that was much needed in the days before the 
wide-spread availability of automobiles and trucks.  

Come learn more about the fascinating history of 
Anderson Township through photos, hands-on 
exhibits and artifacts. ATHS provides the docents 
for the History Room and we can always use 
additional docents. If being a docent is of interest to 
you, please contact Bill Dreyer (474-0568).  

                                                      -  Janet Heywood 
 

 
History Room, January 2013 
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Mark Your Calendars 

Date Event Start Time 

February 6 Member Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

February 20 Board Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

March 6 Annual Dinner 6:00 p.m. 

March 20 Board Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

April 3 Member Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

April 17 Board Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

May 1 Member Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

May 11 Plant Sale 9:00 a.m. 

May 15 Board Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

June 2       Log House Open House  1- 4 p.m. 

June 5 Member Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

June 16      Log House Open House  1- 4 p.m. 

June 19 Board Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

Remember members are invited to attend Board 
Meetings if they wish. Board Meetings are held at 
the ATHS Brick House, 6550 Clough Pike. 

 
Thanks for Your Service  

Many thanks to Dan Lovelace and Martie 
Christman for their service as Trustees over the 
last three years.  
 
Bill Dreyer, Jan Hawkins, Ann King, Diane 
Schneider, Sue Wettstein and Connie Whitaker 
for contributing to this issue.   
 
Linda and George Scheper for printing envelopes 
for the Surveyor. 
 
Connie Whitaker, Programs Chair, for arranging 
such a variety of interesting speakers to educate 
and entertain us at the monthly Member Meetings. 
 
The staff of Anderson Center, who are so helpful 
to us in setting up and holding our monthly 
meetings throughout the year, including the August 
picnic and this past September’s Member 
Collections display.  
 
Those members who served as docents for the 
History Room during November through January: 
William Dreyer, Janet Heywood, Linda Jacobs, 
Tom Lovejoy, Lucy Moore, Don and Sharon 
Perry, Bev and Al Robinson, Diane Schneider, 
Charles Wallace and Connie Whitaker. 
 
ATHS depends on volunteers. Thanks to everyone 
for your support and if we have missed anyone, 
please accept our apologies.  

Welcome New Members 

Please welcome new members who have joined 
recently:  

Derek & Jenny Peterson 

Doug & Kim Perry 

Member Meetings Snacks  

I wish to thank Anne Ross, Sherry Vogel, and 
Bev Robinson for the after-meeting snacks in the 
month of November. Thanks for December goes to 
all the little Elves, too many to count, who supplied 
us with a variety of goodies not only for our meeting 
snacks but also for two trays of cookies labeled and 
left for the Town Center employees from ATHS. I 
know it is a busy time, but if anyone can help to 
supply the snacks for the February and March 
meetings, please call me at 231-4304. Thank you!  

                         - Sharon Perry, Refreshments Chair  

Join the Kroger Community Rewards 
Program and Support ATHS! 

If you're a Kroger shopper, there's no easier way to 
support the Society than using your Kroger Plus 
Card. Once you have enrolled online, you will 
benefit us each time you shop at Kroger and use 
your Plus Card for qualifying purchases. Members 
already registered contributed to ATHS, at no cost 
to them, $189.71 by shopping at Kroger from 
August to October 2012. We will be receiving 
another check from Kroger after the end of 
January. 

Reminder: if you have not registered, please do 
so. Kroger asks everyone who is already registered 
to renew their choice in the Kroger Community 
Rewards Program once a year in April. Don’t forget 
so we can continue to receive contributions from 
Kroger. 

To register visit www.krogercommunityrewards.com 

Click Cincinnati Ohio 

Follow step by step instructions 

Enter agency number 80156 or Anderson Township 
Historical Society.   THANK YOU! 

When you participate in the Kroger Community 
Reward plan and pick ATHS, the text above prints 
at the bottom of your receipt.  
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